
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of May 11, 2021

Item Name E-mail Address Comment Received

11. (21-0411) Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to 

execute an agreement, and all necessary documents and any subsequent

amendments, including amending the award amounts, with the Los

Angeles County Development Authority, to accept and expend Community

Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding in an approximate amount up

to $254,000, to implement a Homeless Court Pilot Program in Long

Beach, for the period of April 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022, with the

option to renew for three one-year periods, at the discretion of the City

Manager; and

Increase appropriations in the Health Fund Group in the Health and 

Human Services Department by $254,000, offset by grant revenue.  

(Citywide)

Allison Kripp allison@densalonlb.com Thank you for this conversation about Homeless Court for LB I look 

forward to the presentations by both our city prosecutor and health 

department. I have participated in a few homeless court as a volunteer in 

other cities and it is a very successful program. Wanted to leave a 

message and reminder to our council members that moving forward that 

there will be  larger conversations that will happen in regards to equity and 

the reasons why charges have occurred for those experiencing 

homelessness. I encourage our city Council members to include our 

continuum of care board members and service providers in this 

conversation. The service providers have the boots on the ground 

experience and leadership to help with the future conversations in regards 

to homeless court. Also, Wanted to use this as an opportunity to remind 

our council members that the COC has the experience is to work with your 

offices in regards to all challenges for those experiencing homelessness in 

your districts. Thank you 

5/11/2021

11. (21-0411) Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to 

execute an agreement, and all necessary documents and any subsequent

amendments, including amending the award amounts, with the Los

Angeles County Development Authority, to accept and expend Community

Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding in an approximate amount up

to $254,000, to implement a Homeless Court Pilot Program in Long

Beach, for the period of April 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022, with the

option to renew for three one-year periods, at the discretion of the City

Manager; and

Increase appropriations in the Health Fund Group in the Health and 

Human Services Department by $254,000, offset by grant revenue.  

(Citywide)

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

I support this program as many homeless have criminal records to prevent 

them from gaining housing any employment.  We have a crisis in Long 

Beach that needs to be addressed.  Who will be overseeing this program?

5/11/2021

11. (21-0411) Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to 

execute an agreement, and all necessary documents and any subsequent

amendments, including amending the award amounts, with the Los

Angeles County Development Authority, to accept and expend Community

Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding in an approximate amount up

to $254,000, to implement a Homeless Court Pilot Program in Long

Beach, for the period of April 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022, with the

option to renew for three one-year periods, at the discretion of the City

Manager; and

Increase appropriations in the Health Fund Group in the Health and 

Human Services Department by $254,000, offset by grant revenue.  

(Citywide)

Padric Gleason Gonzales padric.gleason@gmail.com Please support this motion. Homelessness in Long Beach has notably 

increased even in just the last year, and violence against and amongst 

homeless people is on the rise. A Homeless Court, like the proven 'Drug 

Court' model, will facilitate meaningful change by providing access to 

health and wellness programs that strike at the root causes of 

homelessness. We can't simply incarcerate our way out of social problems. 

5/8/2021

16. (21-0417) Recommendation to adopt resolution allowing for the

initiation of a Consolidated Coastal Development Permit process pursuant

to

Section 30601.3 of the Public Resources Code (Coastal Act) in connection

with the realignment of Shoreline Drive as part of the Shoemaker Bridge

Replacement Project; and

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

Please address the terrible traffic issues on Shoreline.  The traffic lights 

are not in sync and it can take up to 25 minutes to get from Shoreline to 

Ocean because of the lights

5/11/2021
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16. (21-0417) Recommendation to adopt resolution allowing for the

initiation of a Consolidated Coastal Development Permit process pursuant

to

Section 30601.3 of the Public Resources Code (Coastal Act) in connection

with the realignment of Shoreline Drive as part of the Shoemaker Bridge

Replacement Project; and

Steve Gerhardt steve@walklongbeach.org Walk Long Beach supports this long-awaiting plan moving forward. The 

better connections to open space and completing sidewalks are important 

components in addition to the much-need roadway improvements and 

intersections.

We would also like to raise up the important issue of providing better bike 

and pedestrian connections from West LB across the river and 710. 

Previous plans have called for dedicated crossings further north. While 

Shoemake Bridge with the traffic circle are not the appropriate place for 

this, it's worth asking when and where will we finally get these safer 

crossings.

5/9/2021

16. (21-0417) Recommendation to adopt resolution allowing for the

initiation of a Consolidated Coastal Development Permit process pursuant

to

Section 30601.3 of the Public Resources Code (Coastal Act) in connection

with the realignment of Shoreline Drive as part of the Shoemaker Bridge

Replacement Project; and

Brian Ulaszewski brian@cityfabrick.org On behalf of City Fabrick, I am expressing our support for initiating the 

Shoreline Drive/Shoemaker Bridge project CCD Permit. This project will 

improve the quality of life for residents of the Westend and Wilmore City 

and enhance Downtown vitality. It will: 1) Address safety issues by calming 

driver speeds and behaviors for those exiting the 710 Freeway; 2) 

Enhance pedestrian and bicycle connections between neighborhoods, the 

River and waterfront; 3) Expand Cesar Chavez Park into a proper regional-

scale park, providing much needed open space for this park-poor 

community; 4) Establish an incredible Downtown Gateway with the new 

bridge, beautiful boulevard, and expansive park; 5) Improve air quality by 

expanding the green space buffer between the Port and 710 Freeway, and 

residents. There is still a long way to go and more residents and 

stakeholders to engage as part of this process, but this is another step 

towards making this vision a reality. We encourage you to take it. Thank 

you.

5/9/2021

16. (21-0417) Recommendation to adopt resolution allowing for the

initiation of a Consolidated Coastal Development Permit process pursuant

to

Section 30601.3 of the Public Resources Code (Coastal Act) in connection

with the realignment of Shoreline Drive as part of the Shoemaker Bridge

Replacement Project; and

Padric Gleason Gonzales padric.gleason@gmail.com This motion has so much to be proud of! Replacing a deteriorating bridge, 

expanding park space, installing bike lanes, ensuring pedestrian safety... 

please support this motion to transform Shoreline from a highway that 

enables reckless speeding to a space for people. Streets are for people, 

not for cars. Please support this motion.

5/8/2021

17. (21-0419) Recommendation to request City Manager to develop a plan 

and vision for a Long Beach COVID-19 Memorial that will be dedicated to

those lost during the pandemic. A community advisory group should be

formed for the selected project.

Pat Lynch p.a.lynch@earthlink.net Please vote to table item R-17. There is ZERO urgency for addressing this 

request during a time when city leaders are preparing to approve extreme 

fiscal austerity measures to offset projected budget deficits. City leaders 

expect eight-figure budget deficits for the next three years. Why, then, 

would you consider spending taxpayer dollars on, and diverting staff 

resources to, creating this memorial now? As noted by Budget Manager 

Yoon, this requested action â€œâ€¦will likely impact or delay other current 

projects and initiatives.â€� She further states, â€œâ€¦reserves may need to 

be utilized or other offsets may need to be identified.â€• Unlike a whole list 

of critical issues city residents face, there is no urgency to this one. Please 

act responsibly. Do not divert city resources to non-urgent requests. Wait 

until the city is in a financial position that will enable it to consider non-

critical expenditures such as this one. 

5/11/2021
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18. (21-0420) Recommendation to adopt Specifications No. R-7163 and

award a contract to C.S. Legacy Construction, Inc., of Ontario, CA, for the

Long Beach Boulevard Pedestrian Improvements Project, in the amount of

$2,486,828, with a 15 percent contingency in the amount of $373,024, for

a total contract amount not to exceed $2,859,852; and, authorize City

Manager, or designee, to execute all documents necessary to enter into

the contract, including any necessary amendments;

Increase appropriations in the Capital Projects Fund Group in the Public 

Works Department by $1,722,000, offset by Federal Highway Funds from 

Caltrans (STPL-5108(183)), approved by the Los Angeles County 

Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro);  

Increase appropriations in the Capital Projects Fund Group in the Public 

Works Department by $1,722,000, offset by transfer of Federal Highway 

Funds from the Capital Projects Grant Fund; and 

Accept Categorical Exemption No. CE-21-040.  (Districts 6,7)

Padric Gleason Gonzales padric.gleason@gmail.com Please support this motion. As a resident of Long Beach who does NOT 

own a personal vehicle, I rely on our city's sidewalks and pedestrian 

infrastructure. There are many places across the city that are simply not 

designed for people. This Council should invest primarily in people, not 

cars. Please support this motion to improve pedestrian safety and catalyze 

growth and density along the Long Beach Boulevard corridor. These 

improvements will increase our neighborhoods' appeal and help residents 

navigate safely. 

5/8/2021

19. (21-0424) Recommendation to conduct a study session to receive and

file an update on the City's Strategic Vision efforts.

Laurie Angel lcangel2012@gmail.com It would be so helpful to the public if the agenda item were actually posted 

so that we had something to comment on - a timeline, the public process, 

and an explanation for the reasoning and need for an update to the City's 

Strategic Vision.  

5/11/2021

19. (21-0424) Recommendation to conduct a study session to receive and

file an update on the City's Strategic Vision efforts.

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

We need to address the litter and homeless crisis in this city.  We cannot 

have a thriving, healty city with all the trash all over.

5/11/2021

PUBLIC COMMENT: Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

Please come up with a litter program for the summer. 5/11/2021

051121eCommentsReport.xlsx Page 3 of 3 Printed: 5/11/21  4:30 P.M.  


